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Mr. Christopher J. Kirkpatrick 

Secretary of the Commission 

Office of the Secretariat 

Commodity Futures Trading Commission 

Three Lafayette Centre 

1155 21
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Washington, DC 20581 

 

Re: Delisting of Gulf Coast LNG (Platts) Future -  

 Submission Pursuant to Section 5c(c)(1) of the Act and Regulation 40.6(a)                    

 

Dear Mr. Kirkpatrick: 

 

Pursuant to Section 5c(c)1 of the Commodity Exchange Act, as amended (the “Act”) and 

Commodity Futures Trading Commission (“Commission”) Regulation 40.6(a), ICE Futures U.S., Inc. 

(“Exchange”) submits notice to the Commission that, effective as of the close of business today, August 

29, 2018, the Exchange will delist all contract months of the Gulf Coast LNG (Platts) Future. The 

contract does not currently have any open interest.  The Exchange intends to relist the product for trading 

on October 1, 2018, with amended terms and conditions, including a larger contract size.  In the 

intervening time period, the Exchange will continue to publish an indicative settlement price for the 

product. 

 

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact me at 312-836-6745 or at 

patrick.swartzer@theice.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
      Patrick Swartzer 

      Manager 

      Market Regulation 

Enc.         

cc: Division of Market Oversight 

 New York Regional Office 
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